


King works to protect our community’s trees which are important for our quality of life today and for the future. 
The Region controls the removal of trees on private property through their Forest Conservation Bylaw. You may 
require a permit to undertake tree work on your property. Visit York.ca/York-region/permits/tree-cutting or 
contact the Region at 1.877.464.9675. For more information on these invasive species and others impacting our 
forests, visit King.ca/Invasivespeciesmanagement.

For more information visit King.ca

•  HWA is an aphid-like insect native to Japan that targets and kills hemlock trees by 
attacking the base of needles. The characteristic powdery white egg sacs, which look like 
cotton or snow, are the main sign of HWA presence, most obvious in April and May.

•  HWA has been found in Ontario in Etobicoke in 2012 and Niagara Falls in 2013. It has also 
recently been found in Fort Erie 2021 and Northumberland County in 2022 and is an active 
concern that should be monitored.

•   If spotted, please report to the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) promptly so that 
immediate management actions can be completed effectively. Please contact CFIA at 
cfia.surveillance-surveillance.acia@canada.ca or 647.790.1100.
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